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County of San Mateo   ~   3-Year Waiver Request     AMENDMENT       

DATE: 6/14/2021 TO:    Contract Compliance Committee 

FROM:   Angie Hyde DEPARTMENT:   CMO (Project Development Unit) 

Contractor Name:   Moore Lacofano Goltsman, Inc. 

Contractor Number:   87000-15-R073345 

Describe the open, fair and competitive selection process used for the original purchase: 

☐   3 Quotes 
 

☒   Request for Proposals ☐  Sole Source 

☐  Other Selection Process (explain): 

Original Contract Start Date:  
8/5/2014 

Original Contract End Date: 
 8/4/2017 

Amendment Number:  
 4 

New End Date with this Amendment: 
 8/4/2024 

Original Contract Dollar Amount: 
$500,000 

New Dollar Amount with this Amendment: 
$1,800,000 

Explain the Funding Source (for the full term of the contract including this amendment): 
 
CAPITAL PROJECT BUDGETS 
 

It is in the best interest of the County to execute this contract for more than three years for the 
following reason(s): 

☐   Necessary in order to respond to an emergency 

 

☐  Sole Source (no other provider offers 

this service) 

☐   No compliant contractors are capable of    

providing the goods/service 
 

☐  Grant, subvention or agreement with a 

public agency 

☐   This is part of a Cooperative or Joint Purchasing 

Agreement 

☐  Better cost/value from service provider 

with longer contract term 

☐   This is a temporary extension until an RFP can be 

completed 

☒  Other:  

 

DocuSign Envelope ID: EAA7356E-24C1-48F2-900B-EBC6A177E673



(Internal Form) Issued by County of San Mateo Contract Compliance Committee April 1, 2015 

Explain in more detail why it is in the best interest of the County to amend this contract beyond 
three years:  
 

The Department of Public Works entered in to an on-call, 3-year contract with Moore Iacofano 
Goltsman, Inc. Towards the tail end of the contract, task orders for environmental consulting services 
were issued for the San Mateo Medical Center Campus Project and the County Government Center 
project. Both projects are multi-year construction projects.  
 
It would be beneficial for the County of San Mateo to extend the current contract with Moore 
Iacofano Goltsman, Inc. to allow them to complete the tasks they are working on. Changing service 
providers in the middle of a task would create issues with the project, as a new service provider 
would need time to familiarize themselves with the specific details of the project, figure out where 
the previous service provider left off, and determine a future course of action. The opportunity costs 
associated with selecting a new service provider are greater than any potential monetary savings. 

BELOW THIS LINE FOR CONTRACT COMPLIANCE COMMITTEE ONLY 

☐    APPROVED ☐    NOT APPROVED  
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